ALABAMA BOARD OF COSMETOLOGY & BARBERING
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL CALLED BOARD MEETING
RSA Union | Suite 300
Montgomery, Alabama

May 03, 2021
10:00 am

Due to COVIDI19, the Special Called Board Meeting was held both in the board room and via
teleconference. Board Chairman Mr. Floyd McDonald called the meeting to order at 10:03 am and
presided over the meeting.

The call to order was given by Chairman McDonald, Ms. Smith gave the invocation, and
Chairman McDonald took the roll call of members. The Board Members present, via teleconference, were
Mr. Floyd McDonald, Ms. Kathy Linden, Mr. Daniel Powers, and Ms. Tracy White Smith. Board
members absent were Mr. General Jackson and Ms. Michelle Callahan-Alvis. A quorum of the Board
was present. Ms. Jeannie Price was present, physically, as Executive Director and Ms. Neva Conway was
present, via teleconference, as General Counsel. Office staff members present, physically, were Ms.
Madison Johnson and Ms. Susan Jana. There were no public visitors physically present and one public
visitor present via teleconference.

Chairman McDonald asked if the Board Members had received and read the agenda for May 03,
2021. All members present confirmed they had and that there were no questions. Chairman McDonald
made a motion to adopt the agenda and with all ayes the motion was carried.

Chairman McDonald asked if Ms. Catrica Ford from NU2Hair (New School Application) was
present. Ms. Ford indicated she was present via telephone. Chairman McDonald asked Ms. Price if all
documents were submitted with the application. Ms. Price confirmed that the application was complete.
Chairman McDonald gave Ms. Ford the opportunity to discuss her plans for the new school. After a brief
discussion, Chairman McDonald asked the Board Members if they were ready to vote. Ms. Linden made
a motion to approve the new school, Ms. Smith seconded, and with all ayes the motion was passed. Ms.
Jana advised Ms. Ford that the school would have to pass an inspection prior to opening and having a
license issued. Ms. Ford indicated that she understood this requirement.

Chairman McDonald asked if there was any other business to discuss. Ms. Price notified the
Board Members that HB274 (Mobile Shops) had passed both the House and Senate and if signed into
law, the Board would need to draft Administrative Rules for Mobile Shops.

Chairman McDonald mentioned that NIC (National Interstate Council of State Boards of
Cosmetology) was considering developing a method for virtual testing. Ms. Jana advised the Board
Members that the current agency contract for Exam Testing did not have specifications to allow for
virtual testing and that the contract would need to be re-bid to add these specifications, if approved by the
Board.

Chairman McDonald asked if there was any other business to be addressed. With no responses to
the affirmative, Mr. Powers made a motion to adjourn, Ms. Linden seconded and with all ayes the
meeting was adjourned at 10:20 am.
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Kathy Linde‘ﬁ, Secretary/Treasurer Date
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Susan D. Jana, Recording Secretary Date
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